TGS/HMC 5008-D8-1 5802-17493 December 28, 1946 Subject: Low Flying Aeroplane Owned by W.B. Carss, Jr., W.B. Carss, Sr., & David Lowe; Kamsack & Madge Lake, Dear Sir! With further reference to your memorandum of September 24, 1946, file 46D15-G1, we are in receipt now of a communication from the District Inspector, Air Regulations, Edmonton, Alberta, relative to the above-noted case. As a result, we have written to Messrs. Lowe and Garss, and attach hereto a copy of our letter for your information and records. Yours faithfully, (C.P. Edwards), for Deputy Minister. The Commissioner, Royal Canadian Mounted Police, Ottawa, Ontario